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Ways to prevent or control 
vicarious trauma

Some people are inherently more resilient to 
secondary trauma due to personal traits, such 
as conscientiousness, which allow them to 
overcome feelings of despair or hopelessness 
that may arise when dealing with a trauma 
victim.13 Others, who are more prone to 
emotional instability or neuroticism, may 
struggle to cope with successive cases that 
centre on traumatic experiences.14

Members of chambers should be mindful of 
managing vicarious trauma for themselves, 
but also in relation to colleagues. Where a 
colleague appears to be at risk of vicarious 
trauma, confronting them can worsen the 
potential effect of the trauma if not ap-
proached in a careful and knowledgeable 
manner. Awareness of the symptoms, effects 
and manifestations of vicarious trauma is 
critical to playing a constructive role in its 
prevention and treatment.
Bradey identified several preliminary meth-
ods of dealing with traumatic content, such 
as marking files with a warning, restricting 
access to the file and taking scheduled breaks 
from working. Bradey also counsels in favour 
of erecting physical boundaries such as not 
taking traumatic files home or at least desig-
nating a specific room for working on those 
files, so that traumatic content is physically, 
and, it is to be hoped, also mentally, separate 
from personal spaces for relaxation, sleep or 
spending time with family and friends.
Bradey further identifies processes that can 
be employed in anticipation of matters likely 
to trigger vicarious trauma, such as effective 
and continuous mentoring, speaking with 
colleagues, wellbeing checks administered by 

mental health professionals, and managing 
workloads.

NSW Bar Association initiatives

BarCare  is an independent professional 
counselling service designed to assist mem-
bers of the New South Wales Bar to manage 
emotional and stress-related problems, such 
as marital breakdowns, drug or alcohol de-
pendency and practice pressures. Go to the 
website at http://barcare.org
The Tristan Jepson Memorial Foundation 
(TJMF) is an independent, volunteer, char-
itable organisation whose objective is to 
decrease work-related psychological ill-health 
in the legal community and to promote 
workplace psychological health and safety. 
The TJMF Best Practice Guidelines for the 
Legal Profession are designed to protect and 
promote psychological health and safety in 
the legal workplace. The Guidelines have 
been endorsed by the NSW Mental Health 
Commission, which was one of 26 inaugural 
signatories, as were the College of Law and 
the university law schools. There are currently 
over 140 signatories to the TJMF Guidelines 
including the NSW Bar Association.
The TJMF Guidelines have been modified 
for use in Chambers and a Mental Health 
and Wellbeing Policy was developed by 6 St 
James. Both the Modified TJMF Guidelines 
and the Mental Health and Wellbeing Policy 
are available from the Wellbeing Committee 
of the NSW Bar Association.
The seminar given by Robyn Bradey 
in March of this year can be viewed at 
https://www.nswbar.asn.au/for-members/
health-and-wellbeing

The Barristers’ Benevolent Association 
of New South Wales was established as a 
scheme whereby financial assistance may be 
provided to persons who are (or have been) 
members of the New South Wales Bar and 
who have practised predominantly in NSW.
There are no fixed circumstances in which 
such assistance may be provided save for it 
being directed to ‘necessitous and deserving 
cases’. It provides a fund for those who are 
suffering from hardship either in the short 
term or long term. 
The funding is an important part of the col-
legiate life of the bar and how we look after 
each other.

Case study one

I was in my first few years at the bar when I 
felt a crushing pain in my chest. I was to be-
gin a two-week trial the following Monday, 
and wanted to dismiss the pain as an expres-
sion of anxiety, or indigestion. Luckily, my 
partner persuaded me to call an ambulance.
I had suffered a major heart attack. I received 
great care, but I was unable to work for a 
significant period of time, and a substantial 
tax bill was due.
A concerned colleague contacted the Bar 
Association’s Benevolent Fund on my behalf. 
The fund provided an unsecured loan which 
gave me the breathing space I needed to con-
centrate on my recovery, and the time I need 
to return to good health.

Case study two

My eight year old son suffered a catastrophic 
accident which left him requiring full-time 
care. As a result, I had to stop work to care for 
him full-time over several years. As a result, 
our family went into substantial debt, and 
were under significant stress.
After several years, I wanted to return to 
practice but did not have the resources to 
fund my return. I contacted the Bar Associ-
ation’s Benevolent Fund. The fund agreed to 
make a short-term contribution to the cost 
of accommodation in chambers, which was 
enough to allow me to re-establish myself in 
practice.

For information on the Barristers’ 
Benevolent Association of New South 
Wales, go to https://www.nswbar.asn.
au/for-members/benevolent-association

The Barristers’ Benevolent Association
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